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C
laudia and her 
husband welcomed 
their precious 

baby girl, Julia, in April. 
They were thrilled to add 
another daughter to their 
family, but giving birth 
during a global pandemic 
came with considerable 
stress. Claudia now must 
care for the little one 
while also managing 
online learning for her 
older children — Mateo, 5, 
and Natalie, 11.

Claudia’s husband 
works in painting and 
construction, but his 
hours have been limited 

With the ongoing stress 
of the pandemic affecting 
everyone’s lives, it’s so 
good to hear stories of 
hope. Our community 
will see better days 
because people like you 
care so much.

Thank you sincerely 
for continuing to give as 
you’re able. You’re feeding 
our shared future!

Happy Holidays,

Nancy Keil
President & CEO
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Thank You for 
Helping Your 
Neighbors 
Celebrate

Stephen Patrick remembers the helpers. “Growing 
up, there were highs and lows,” he said. “My teenage 
sister was working to pay our electric bill, and my 
mother worked two jobs to make ends meet. But I 
remember the people who stood by us.”

“I also remember the negative feelings I had as a 
child, including shame and worry. As a pediatrician 
and a parent now, I don’t want any child to go 
through that,” he said.

Now Stephen, Director of the Vanderbilt Center 
for Child Health Policy, and his family are fighting 
hunger as monthly donors to Second Harvest.

“Giving monthly to Second Harvest is one tangible 
way to make a difference for families,” he said. “Food 
is such a basic need. No child in the richest country 
in the world should go hungry, ever.”

"No child in the richest 
country in the world 
should go hungry, ever."
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Dear Friend,

I
couldn’t be more 
grateful for your 
support. Because you 

choose to give, people 
across Middle and West 
Tennessee have the hope 
of another meal — and 
a brighter future. As we 
reflect on a truly difficult 
year, it’s a comfort to 
know we have people  
like you in our corner.

Your partnership is 
especially meaningful 
during the holidays.  
This time is typically 
when we join with loved 
ones to celebrate the 
year’s blessings. Right 
now, you are the reason 
many of our neighbors 
give thanks.

Local families will soon 
sit down to a holiday 
table filled with food 
from Second Harvest 
Food Bank of Middle 
Tennessee. A shared  
meal can bring a real 
sense of stability to 
those facing uncertain 
circumstances. You make 
it possible.

Please take some time 
to meet a few of the 
people you’re helping 
in this holiday issue of 
Table Topics. Flip to page 
8 to learn how your gifts 
are making the holidays 
bright for Margaret,  
her sister Catherine,  
and their family in  
Maury County.

CLAUDIA, NATALIE, AND MATEO AT 

PLAZA MARIACHI IN NASHVILLE

since the pandemic. Jobs 
are fewer and farther 
between, and there’s much 
more competition with so 
many people out of work. 

Plus, the couple is always 
worried he may get sick. 
With an infant at home, 
contracting the virus is a 
real stressor.

“What if he gets sick and 
brings it home to us and 
the baby?” Claudia says. 

“But he has to work. He 
doesn’t have a choice.”

Fortunately, the family 
doesn’t have to fret about 
how they’ll afford food 
this holiday season. They 
recently learned about the 
One Gen Away Mobile 
Food Pantry with food 
provided by Second 
Harvest that visits Plaza 
Mariachi near their home 
in Nashville. 

Your support means 
Claudia can prepare 
balanced meals for her 
family. Although her 
family is disappointed 
social distancing will 
keep them apart from 
loved ones during the 
holidays, she looks 

forward to her own 
family sharing a special 
meal together.

“I don’t worry about  
food for the holidays 
because I know I can 
come here,” Claudia says. 

“I’m so grateful.”

I don’t worry 

about food  

for the holidays 

because  

I know I can  

come here.

One Less  
Worry for 
Claudia

Find past issues of our newsletter and our current donor 
acknowledgment page online at secondharvestmidtn.org/news.

 
Your suggestions and comments for Table Topics are always 
appreciated! Please send an email to news@secondharvestmidtn.org.
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Nancy Keil Please join the Patrick family as  
Second Helpings monthly donors at 
secondharvestmidtn.org/monthly.  

Ready to upgrade your monthly donation?  
Call Jennifer Jackson at (615) 627-1583 or  

Jennifer.Jackson@secondharvestmidtn.org.
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Eric was a masonry worker in Mt. 
Pleasant until an injury forced him  
to leave his job. This visit to The 
Family Center at Maury Hills Church 
in Columbia is his f irst Mobile Pantry. 
He hopes the food he receives will 
help him make ends meet during 
a very tight month. Eric said, "I just 
love seeing all of the kind faces. It 
makes you feel welcome. You know 
someone cares and that means a lot 
when you are in a hard place.”

Ivanka greets volunteers during 
a USDA Food Box Distribution at 
Glencliff High School in Nashville. 
Her family has never attended a 
food distribution before, but money 
is tight after her father's hours were 
cut. Ivanka and her siblings also 
received meals over the summer 
through several local feeding sites. 
Though Ivanka’s big sister Kenay 
is only 12, she said, “I’ve thought, 
maybe I could get a job. Something 
to do to help.”

Learn more about our continued response to this difficult situation 
at secondharvestmidtn.org/disasterresponse2020.

The need for our services grows more urgent as the pandemic continues to create hardship 
for our neighbors. "It's projected that 1 in 5 people (and 1 in 4 children) are now food-insecure 
as a result of COVID-19. That is why we are so thankful for your support. 

Here are just a few ways your generosity is enabling Tennesseans to access the nutritious 
foods they need to stay active during this difficult time. We could not do it without you.

Meeting the Need

Volunteers deliver fresh produce during a no-contact, drive-thru distribution in Crawford, Overton County. 
Hosted by 5 Loaves Food Pantry, this event usually serves 180 families. With recent COVID-19 closures and 
job losses, however, this Second Harvest Partner Agency now serves up to 350 families per distribution.

Your donations are making 

a difference across Middle 

and West Tennessee!

Brett sorts food donations at our Nashville 
warehouse. With social distancing measures in 
place, our capacity to host volunteers dropped 
from 100 to 25. Despite these limitations, 
volunteers continue to give thousands of hours 
to serve our communities. 

Sheila and Zena visit the Caywood/First Pentecostal 
Church Mobile Pantry in Lexington, Henderson 
County. They are both on a fixed income and 
currently share a one-bedroom apartment. Sheila 
said, "COVID-19 is hard on folks. Food is to be 
cherished these days and shared." Volunteers from 
local schools and churches helped with the distribution, 
including the Lexington Police Department. 

We met Ashley at Looby Community 
Center in Nashville, where 200 families 
receive food boxes every week through 
a partnership between Second Harvest 
and Metro Parks and Recreation. She 
is a nurse practitioner and the mother 
of three teenage children with special 
needs. When schools moved to online 
learning, she had to take a leave of 
absence from her job to care for them 
at home. Money is incredibly tight, but 
Ashley is doing what she can to maintain 
a sense of normalcy for the kids. “You 
start to see what is really important," 
she said. "This right here, people helping 
other people – people they don’t know – 
that’s important.” 



masks and practice no-

contact food distribution. 

But despite the risks 

to their own health, 

volunteers give the same 

personal, compassionate 

service as always.

“When you give to others, 

you take the focus off of 

yourself,” she says, which 

is an important reminder 

during a time when so 

T
he child of a pastor 

and a schoolteacher, 

Ernestine Wilson 

was taught that “anything 

we have can be a blessing 

to others.” Now she gives 

her time to help feed those 

in need.

As a volunteer for Second 

Harvest since March, 

Ernestine has assembled 

BackPacks for children, 

packed commodity food 

boxes for seniors, directed 

traffic at drive-thru Mobile 

Pantry sites, and more.

She says volunteering 

looks different during the 

pandemic. Volunteers wear 
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"Our kids know how 
serious this is."
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Career 
Educator 
Finds New 
Ways to Serve

JAMES AT FAIRVIEW HIGH SCHOOL

As a donor to Second Harvest for 20 years, Laurel 
Krodel knows the importance of fighting food 
insecurity in Middle Tennessee. “Because feeding 
people is a priority, we love giving to Second  
Harvest and making food more available to our 
neighbors,” she said.

In 2019, Laurel and her husband Eric established  
a donor-advised fund (DAF) to streamline their 
giving. “I especially delight in using a DAF because 
the fund grows due to investment returns and I 
have more to give without being taxed,” said Laurel, 
who is also an active volunteer.

Your donation can go further with a DAF, as  
dollars that would have gone to taxes can go  
directly to feeding those affected by hunger in 
Middle Tennessee.

Maximize Your Donations with a Donor-Advised Fund

Are you able to serve?
Sign up to volunteer and help those affected by hunger.

Visit secondharvestmidtn.org/volunteer today!

W
e hear stories 
about how 
people across 

our country face serious 
financial challenges in the 
wake of COVID-19. But 
we also hear stories about 
how much your support is 
helping people like James.

James started his own 
landscaping business 
to support his family, 
including his wife, who  
has a disability that 
prevents her from working, 
and their two children, 
ages 11 and 12. But since 
the pandemic began, he’s 
lost significant income.

James and his family 
live on a rural property 
outside Fairview. They 
enjoy the peace of nature. 
He’s worked his entire  
life and is proud of what 
he’s built. But these  
days, it’s tough to escape 
the financial strain of  
the pandemic.

“It’s scary,” he says of his 
family’s situation. “I try 
to keep things as normal 
as we can, but our kids 
know how serious this is. 
It breaks your heart.”

Although he does his 
best to stay positive, James 
says struggling to feed his 
family has impacted his 
well-being. 

You make a real 
difference in their lives.

“It’s times like this you 
think, ‘Where do I go? 
Who do I turn to for 
help?’” James says. “And 
it’s you. It’s you guys who 
are feeding us and helping 
us. Thank you.”

It’s you guys 

who are 

feeding us and 

helping us.

When you 

give to others, 

you take the 

focus off of 

yourself.

many are struggling. For 

Ernestine, volunteering 

with Second Harvest 

is about putting aside 

your own comfort to do 

something important  

for others.

Throughout her career 

as an educator in New 

Orleans and then in 

Nashville, she has seen 

firsthand the need for 

nutritious food during 

school and after, which 

is why she always kept a 

small food pantry in her 

room. “You never know 

what the children are 

dealing with at home,” she 

says. “They don’t always 

know where their next 

meal is coming from.”

The holidays are 

especially hard for families 

in need. Like many of 

us, Ernestine’s holiday 

celebrations have always 

happened around a dinner 

table. Her mother cooks a 

large meal for her children, 

cousins, and neighbors 

that stop by. Volunteering 

with Second Harvest is 

one way to bring some of 

that holiday spirit to those 

struggling with hunger.

“I would suggest you go 
and give your time,” she 
says. “There’s nothing like 
that feeling.”

Consider creating a donor-advised fund today. 

DAFs are easy to set up and are available from 

most large mutual fund companies. To learn 

more, call Marian Eidson at (615) 627-1564.

As we all look toward 
recovery — brighter 
days, fellowship with 
loved ones, economic 
security — I hope you 
take some time to reflect 

on how your partnership 
with Second Harvest is 
making life better for your 
neighbors right now. You 
are creating a legacy of 
hope. Again, thank you.

 
ERNESTINE AT SECOND HARVEST'S 
MARTIN DISTRIBUTION CENTER



To learn more about getting 
involved, join our online community 

@ 2HarvestMidTN

Or visit us online at  
secondharvestmidtn.org

Second Harvest Food Bank of Middle Tennessee
The Martin Distribution Center
331 Great Circle Road
Nashville, TN 37228

secondharvestmidtn.org

P
roviding for her is 
my first priority,” 
Margaret says 

of her 11-year-old 
granddaughter, who she’s 
raising in Columbia. 
“We’re just so fortunate 
and grateful that people 
are willing to help us.”

We met Margaret and  
her sister Catherine at a 
drive-thru, no-contact food 
distribution at Spring Hill 
High School. Both women 
have retired after working 
more than 30 years at the 
GM plant in Spring Hill.

Now in their golden 
years, the sisters are having 
a hard time affording their 
monthly expenses on  
fixed incomes.

“With COVID-19, food 
prices have really gone 
up,” Catherine says. “This 
puts food on the table.”

She’s living in Antioch 
with her brother and his 
grandson and learned 
about The Well’s Mobile 
Pantry from their church. 
Catherine says the  
food means she’s able  

to keep up with bills 
without having to 
sacrifice meals.

So many older adults 
have a hard time 
affording groceries on 
limited budgets. Your 
support helps immensely 

— especially during  
the holidays.

“This just makes a big 
difference when you’re 
struggling,” Margaret says. 
“Just a little help can mean 
a whole lot when you  
need it.”

“We appreciate this  
whole-heartedly!” 
Catherine adds.

Thank you for sharing 
hope with families at this 
critical time!

Margaret and Catherine Give 
Thanks for You

We’re just so 

fortunate and 

grateful that 

people are willing 

to help us.

SISTERS MARGARET (LEFT) 
AND CATHERINE AT SPRING 
HILL HIGH SCHOOL



Second Harvest is so grateful for last quarter’s extensive community support.  

Thanks to all of you for your volunteer hours, financial contributions,  

and donated food, goods, and services!

Thanks to our DONORS!

Thank you to these people  
and organizations for their 
generous food drive 
donations 

Ms. Sharon Antonacci
Lauren Athom
Ms. Pam Bark
Ms. Ketia Barnes
Ms. Terri Bernal
Ms. Stephanie Blatt
Mr. Kurt Brobeck
Hope Brooks
Eric Bruno
Mr. Christian Buchart
Ms. Diana Conte
Julia Dembinski
Mr. Brian Evans
Mr. Curtis Fitzpatrick
Lexus Gamble
Dr. Stephanie Goff
Mr. Sean Grossnickle
Vivienne James
Ms. Nancy Juodenas
Cassie Kelley
Ms. Shelby Khoury
Ms. Alyssa Ladenburg
Mr. John Landess III
Chris Maniscalco
Jackie Mendez
Ms. Christina Morales
Mr. Bernard Pickney
Ms. Andria Pratt
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen P. Rick
Ms. Sharon A. Roberts
Valencia Rosalva
Mr. Bob Shirey
Ms. Susan Shirey
Edrienne Smith
Ms. Sandra Thurman
Mason Underwood
Mr. Larry E. Wacholtz
Bliss Wood
Mr. Zachary Zimmerman
Alpha Kappa Alpha - Upsilon Psi 
Omega Chapter
barre3
BenchMark Physical Therapy
Biscuit Love (Restaurant and Truck)
Bones Fish And More
Brasfield & Gorrie General Contractors
Bridgestone/Firestone North American 
     Tire, LLC
Brittni Wiggins
By Faith Farm
CAMPING WORLD
Cottage Cove

Cummins, Inc.
Davidson County Sheriff ’s Office
Dell
DWC Construction Company
East End Prepatory School
East Nashville Self Storage
eXp Realty
Farm in the City
Franklin Road Academy
Freeman Webb Co., Realtors, Inc.
Hella Temple #105
Intrepid College Prepatory
Juvenile Court of Davidson County
Langer Insurance Agency
Lenox Village Town Center
Lindt Chocolate Shop
Montgomery Bell Academy
Mount Hopewell Baptist Church
Nashville Convention & Visitors 
     Corporation
New Jerusalem Baptist Church
OsteoStrong of Nashville
Paradym Studio
Penske Truck Leasing
Pi Beta Phi
Priest Lake Community Baptist 
     Church
Rhythm at Music Row
River Run Farm
Service Source
Spine and Strength
Starling Davis Group
Stewarts Creek High School
Sumner County Missions
Swipes for a Cause
TennCare
Tennessee Department of Verterans 
     Affairs
The Brooks Academy - 
     Masters Academy
The Madison Farm
The Peach Truck
The Temple Congregation Ohabai 
Sholom
Tennessee Titans Virtual Charity Drive
TJ Maxx
Tribe Talent Management
Vanderbilt Childrens Pediatric Urology 
     DOT 4
Vanderbilt Medical Center Rehab
Vanderbilt University Dining Services
Vanderbilt University Medical Center 
     Rehabilitation
Vizient
Westminster Presbyterian Church

Thank you to these 
organizations for their 
generous food donations

Advanced Transportation Services
ALDI
Amazon
American Airlines
American Paper & Twine Co. 
Americold Corp.
Associated Wholesale Grocers 
Bargain Hunt
By Faith Farm
C.H. Robinson
Churches of Christ Disaster Relief 
     Effort, Inc. 
The Coca-Cola Company 
Coca-Cola North America 
ConAgra Grocery Products, Inc. 
Country Delite Farms 
Dollar General Corp. 
Food Lion 
The Fresh Market 
FreshPoint 
FreshPoint Nashville Value Added
Frito-Lay
General Mills 
Hilton Garden Inn 
Hunt Brothers Pizza 
International Paper 
IWC Food Service 
Kellogg Sales Co. 
KOS Foodservice 
Kraft Heinz Company 
Kroger
Limena 
Make-A-Wish Foundation 
McCartney Produce 
McMinnville Warren County Senior 
     Center 
Murrell School/Centerstone 
Nabisco 
Panera Bread 
Premier Melon 
Prime Trucking 
Publix 
Purity Dairies 
River Run Farm 
Ruler Foods 
Saputo Cheese USA, Inc. 
Shaefer Trucking
Smart Sweets
Smithfield Foods, Inc. 
Snyders-Lance 
Sprouts
Standard Candy 
Starbucks 
Stevens Transport 

Sysco 
Target 
Taylor Farms Tennessee, Inc. 
Tennessee Cattlemen’s Association
The Peach Truck
Thornton’s 
Tiller & Hatch 
Trius Trucking 
Tyson Foods, Inc. 
Vanderbilt LifeFlight 
Vital Farms, Inc. 
WalMart

Thank you to these 
people who donated  
$500 or more

Ms. Leticia Acosta
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Adams
Ms. Denise Alatorre
Mr. Emanuel Alcantara
Ms. Lynn M. Alexander
Ms. Julie Allen
Mr. Johnny Altizer
Mr. and Mrs. Dane K. Andersen
Mr. and Mrs. Neil Anderson
Mr. Juan P. Arroyo
Judge and Mrs. Don Ash
Ms. Katherine Austin
Ms. Jacqueline Baker
Mr. and Mrs. Ryan P. Baldwin
Ms. Nikki Ballentine
Ms. Susan M. Bannen
Mr. Donald R. Barrett
Mr. and Mrs. Randall R. Baskin
Mr. Robert Batcheller and Ms. Melissa 
     Palicka
Mr. Michael Baugus
Ms. Carla N. Beach
Mr. and Mrs. Craig A. Becker
Ms. Janice Bell
Mr. Kenneth T. Bell
Ms. Nancy Benegas
Ms. Maura O’Connell and Mr. Mac 
     Bennett
Mr. and Mrs. David Berck
Mr. and Mrs. Drew Berg
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Bernard
Mrs. Annie Laurie Berry
Mr. and Mrs. Marvin Berwind
Dr. and Mrs. Daniel C. Biles
Mr. Bradley Bills
Mr. Ross A. Binkley
Mrs. Amy Bishop
Ms. Camille B. Holt and Mr. Charles 
     D. Biter
Mr. David L. Black



Thanks to our DONORS!

Second Harvest is so grateful for last quarter’s extensive community support.  

Thanks to all of you for your volunteer hours, financial contributions,  

and donated food, goods, and services!

Miss April Blalock
Mr. William J. Blot
Mr. Stephen Boisvert
Ms. Michelle L. Bonnett
Mr. Paul W. Bowman
Mr. and Mrs. Steve W. Bowser 
Ms. Brittany L. Boyer
Ms. Helen Boyer
Mr. Jamaal Boykin
Ms. Jane Bradford
Mr. Patrick Bradshaw
Mr. and Mrs. Robert S. Brandt
Dr. Mary Brewer and Mr. Mark H. 
     Brewer
Ms. Polly Brewer
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen M. Brickner
Mrs. Margaret Brock
Mr. Stewart Bronaugh
Mr. James Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Jon W. Bruce
Mr. Stephen Bruehl
Mr. George G. Brummett, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. William D. Bryant
Suzanne and Mark Buchanan
Mr. and Mrs. Paulus J. Buijsman
Gerard Bullock
Mrs. Bernice Bunkowske
Mr. Olice A. Burdette
Ms. Carol Burkhalter
Dr. and Mrs. E. James Burton
Mr. Barry Buxkamper
Mr. and Mrs. Donovan P. Caballero
Mr. Thomas Caldwell
Ms. Virginia Caldwell
Ms. Claire Campbell
Mr. Edward Campbell
Mr. Jeffrey Campbell
Mr. and Mrs. Stewart J. Campbell, Jr.
Miss Catherine Capps
Mr. Hayes Carll
Ms. Kathryn Carlson
Ms. Diane Carrier
Mr. and Mrs. Larry J. Carter
Mr. Hobart Carver
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher John Casa 
     Santa
Mr. Charles Caskey
Mr. Craig Castelein
Ms. Darlene Cates
Dr. Elizabeth L. Cato
Mr. Gary S. Chafee
Ms. Gay Chamberlain
Mr. Jeremy Charbonneau
Mr. Ronald Chastain
Mr. Lee Chestnut
Mrs. Susan Christians
Dr. and Mrs. Mark R. Christofersen
Ms. Celia Clark

Ms. Morgan Clark
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Clark
Mr. and Mrs. David P. Clement
Mr. J. Michael Clutts
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Cobb
Ms. Jane E. Coffey
Mr. and Mrs. Arnold T. Cole
Bobby Collins
Mr. David Condra
Ms. Deana S. Conn
Ms. Lynn Constan
Mr. and Mrs. Charles W. Cook, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Cooper
Ms. Sanya Cope
Mr. and Mrs. David Criswell
Ms. Lassie McDonald Crowder
Reese Currie
Mr. Richard Daft
Ms. Tina Dameron
Ms. Anita Dandamudi
Mr. T. Douglas Darby
Mr. and Ms. Andrew F. Daughety
Mr. Aaron K. Davenport
Mr. Jeffrey M. Davidson
Mr. D. Michael Davis
Ms. Karen Brown Davis
Ms. Starling P. Davis and Mr. David 
     F. Clark
Mr. and Mrs. W. Kirby Davis, Jr.
Mr. Willie K. Davis
Ms. Hope Dawson
Mr. Barry Dean
Mr. and Mrs. G. Hilton Dean
Mr. and Mrs. Bert Deaton
Mr. and Mrs. C. Terry Deaton
Mr. and Mrs. Steven B. Deaton, Jr.
Mrs. Patsy DeLemos
Mr. Joseph Della Noce
Mr. Roy Deloach, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Delpire
Mr. Thomas Denney
Mr. Vernon S. Denney
Ms. Corrine Dennison
Ms. Tina DeSha
Mrs. Julia S. Desoto and Mr. Carlos S. 
     Desoto
Ms. Pam Dishman
Mr. Bernard Dixon
Mr. Ross E. Doan
Mr. Harlan Dodson
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Donald
Mr. and Mrs. Robert S. Doolittle
Mr. Spencer Dowdall
Ms. Evelyn Doxey and Mr. C. Daniel 
     Hazlewood
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Dressler
Mr. Philip W. Duer
Mr. and Mrs. Burton Dye

Mr. John Dyer
Kristy and Gene Edwards
Mr. and Mrs. Michael T. Edwards
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Elbert
Mrs. Anita Elliott
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Ellis
Dr. Burton F. Elrod
Mr. and Mrs. James England
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Ennenga
Ms. Jennifer E. Escalas
Miss Emily E. Evans
Ms. Sally A. Felton
Mr. and Mrs. Ernest T. Felts, Jr.
Mr. Stephen J. Ferrari
Dr. Jack Fisher
Mr. and Mrs. Earl E. Fitz
Dr. English C. Flack and Mr. Jonathan 
     B. Flack
Mr. and Mrs. Andy Flatt, Sr.
Dr. and Mrs. Arthur C. Fleischer
Ms. Jo Lynn Floyd
Ms. Lucia E. Folk
Mr. John K. Forbes
Mr. Lester Foreman, Jr.
Ms. Linda C. Forsythe
Ms. Beryl Fox
Mr. Julian Fox
Mrs. Sara Jane Francis
Mr. Donald Friedman
Barbara and Herb Fritch
Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Frost
Mr. Tom Fuqua
Mr. and Mrs. William Fuqua
Mr. Bill Fuson
Mr. Joe C. Galante
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Galbraith
Ms. Margie Gallagher
Mr. R. Philip Gannaway
Ms. Lisa Gardi
Mr. and Mrs. John P. Garner
Mrs. Linda D. Gaw
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Georgatos
Dodie and Carl George
Mrs. Samantha Gerken
Ms. Nekisha German
Mr. and Mrs. Arash Gholizadeh
Mr. Walter F. Gilges
Mr. and Mrs. James A. Gingrich
Ms. Cynthia Gossett
Ms. Jean N. Gould
Mrs. Amy Grant Gill and Mr. Vince 
     Gill
Ms. Carlene Gray
Dr. Carl A. Green
Ms. Sue Greer
Ms. Susan Gregory
Ms. Diane Tito Griffin
Ms. Kathleen P. Griffin

Mr. Gary Griffith
Mrs. Betty M. Grimes
Mr. and Mrs. John Grimm
Mrs. Many-Bears Grinder
Ms. Meggin E. Grobmyer
Mr. Steven E. Groom
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Groomes
Ms. Karen Guske
Mr. and Mrs. Frank D. Haas
Ms. Tamera J. Hackett
Ms. Sarah C. Hagovsky
Mr. Robert Haley
Mrs. Rachel Hall
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas W. Hansen
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Hanson
Iantha L. Harney
Ms. Joycelyn Harris
Mr. and Mrs. William A. Harris
Ms. Freida A. Harvey
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy C. Harvey
Mr. Larry Hatcher
Ms. Rachel Hayes
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Hays
Mr. Jerry Hensley
Ms. Mary Herndon
Mr. and Mrs. Henry D. Herr
Mr. and Mrs. Rick Heydel
Mr. Tim Higginbotham
Mrs. Sue Hiller
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas L. Hirt
Ms. Ann E. McElroy and Mr. John 
     Hoagland
Ms. Donna Hobbs
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey A. Hoffman
Ms. Susan Hogg
Ms. Lela Hollabaugh
Mr. Gregory L. Holland
Mr. and Ms. Steve D. Holland
Mr. and Mrs. Steven C. Hooper
Mrs. Kathy Hooten
Mr. Michael Hoover
Mr. David E. Horlacher
Mrs. Sonya Hostetler
Ms. Cindy J. Howard
Dr. and Mrs. Everette I. Howell, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Hubbard
Kelly Huddleston
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Huggett
Mr. and Mrs. L. Wearen Hughes
Ms. Paula Hughey
Mr. David G. Hunt
Mr. Shandy Husmann
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Hutchinson
Mr. Latham Jackman
Ms. Beverly S. Jackson
Mr. and Mrs. Edmund Jackson
Dr. Shanna Jackson
Mr. and Mrs. Mickey W. Jacobs



Second Harvest is so grateful for last quarter’s extensive community support.  

Thanks to all of you for your volunteer hours, financial contributions,  

and donated food, goods, and services!

Thanks to our DONORS!

Naveen Jain
Mr. and Mrs. Warren Jeffers
Mrs. Jennie Jenkins
Mr. and Mrs. Donald T. Jenkins
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Jennings
Mr. Jess C. Jennings
Mr. Jeffery S. Jensen
Mr. Mark Johanning
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey C. Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Larry D. Johnson
Mr. Michael D. Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Allen Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Randall Jones
Ms. Eleanor N. Jordan
Alex Judge
Mr. Kurt Kaalaas
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Kane
Jennifer and Shawn Kaplan
Andrienne Friedli and Piotr Kaszynski
Mr. Jerome S. Katz
Mr. Steven Kawalick
Mr. and Mrs. Randy Keiser
Mr. Benjamin Kelly
Ms. Margery Kennelly
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel L. Killman
Mr. and Mrs. David A. King
Mr. Jeffrey Kirby
Dr. and Mrs. Howard S. Kirshner
Ms. Linda Knowles
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher M. Koster
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Patrick Krodel
Mrs. Nona Jane Kroha
Nancy Kruh
Mr. Frank Kurzynske
Dr. and Mrs. Edmund Landry
Ms. Tina Lane
Mr. Christian Langer
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Langteau
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Latendresse
Ms. Toni Laubacher
Ms. Mary E. Lawrence
Mr. Brian Lee
Mr. Todd Letherer
Mr. and Mrs. W. Neil Letson
Mr. Tom Lezotte
Ms. Jan Abby Liff
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel M. Ligo
Ms. Eva Lilja
Christopher and Dana Lindsell
Mr. and Mrs. John Litchfield, Jr.
Mr. Len Little
Mr. and Mrs. Duke Logan
Mr. and Mrs. John Ward Logan
Mr. and Mrs. Robert D. Long
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene B. Lotochinski
Mrs. Frances Love
Mr. David Loy

Mr. and Mrs. Tim Luppe
Ms. Patricia Lynch and Mr. James K. 
     Trigg
Ms. Angela R. Lynn
Mr. Joe B. MacCurdy
Dr. Rachel L. Mace and Mr. Gerald F. 
     Mace
Mr. John W. Maddux
Mr. Chris Magill
Ms. Nancy Magnusson Durham
Mr. and Mrs. William H. Mahler, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Malaszenko
Mr. and Mrs. Brad L. Marks
Dr. Mary L. Martin
Derek and Leighanne Mason
Mr. Brian McAdoo
Dr. and Mrs. Conn M. McConnell
Mr. Mark McCreedy
Mr. and Mrs. John H. McCullough
Mrs. Sandra S. McDonald
Ms. Ellen L. McDowell
Mr. and Mrs. James L. McElroy
Ms. Melanie McFaddin
Mr. and Mrs. Wade McGregor
Mr. and Mrs. David McIllwain
Mr. and Mrs. James M. McKay, Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. Samuel J. McKenna, M.D.
Ms. Laurine W. McKinney
Mr. and Mrs. David McPherson
Arjun Mehta
Paul and Julie Menke
Mr. and Mrs. F. Max Merrell
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Miller
Mrs. Dev Montgomery
Marcia A. Montgomery, M.D.
Dr. and Mrs. Derek Moore
Mrs. Margie A. Moore
Mr. Thomas D. Moore
Anna and David Morad
Ms. Carol Lea-Mord and Mr. Kevin 
     Morehead
Mr. and Mrs. David W. Morris
Mr. and Mrs. John Morris
Mr. and Mrs. Rick Morrison
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Mory
Ms. Barbara Moss
Ms. Angela J. Murphy and Mr. John 
     Spence
Mr. and Mrs. Jack W. Musser
Mr. Paul Myers
Ms. Stephanie Myers
Mr. and Mrs. David Nance
Ms. Deborah Narrigan
Ms. Edith Nau
Ms. Ashley Nelson
Ms. Jo Neumaier
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Ng

Mary and Gudger Nichols
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas G. Nicholson
Mr. Joseph Nims
Mr. and Mrs. David B. Nock
Dr. and Mrs. John A. Oates, Jr.
R T. O’Gorman
Ms. Katrina Olson
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald J. O’Nan
Ms. Mary A. Pitt and Mr. Kerry P. 
     O’Neil
Mr. Mark Osborne
Ms. Gaile Osburn
Mr. Craig Owens
Ms. Rebecca Ozols
Mr. Mike Palk
Mrs. Carole Parker
Ms. Donna A. Parramore
Mr. and Mrs. Carey Parsons
Mr. and Mrs. William V. Parsons, Jr.
Mr. Robert H. Paslay
Mr. and Mrs. Champa Patel
Ms. Melissa Patterson
Mr. Terry W. Patterson
Mr. and Mrs. George A. Patton, Jr.
Ms. Gail M. Peace
Ms. Dana Perez
Ms. Jennifer C. Peters
Mr. and Mrs. Mark M. Pierce
Ms. Annette H. Pilote
Mr. and Mrs. Gary S. Pinsly
John and Renee Pirolo
Mr. Samuel Poland
Mr. Timothy Pote
Ms. Elizabeth Potocsnak
Mr. Thomas Potter
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Predmore
Mr. Kenneth Proctor
Mr. Michael Provo
Ms. Deana Pruitt
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Pruter
Mr. David E. Qualls
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Rachor, Jr.
Will and Natalie Raines
Mr. and Mrs. Casey A. Rainey
Dick and Peggy Raney
Mr. and Mrs. Colin V. Reed
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew J. Reese
Mrs. Carol D. Reese
Mr. Reynard Regenstreif-Harms
Ms. Meghan Rewa
Mr. and Mrs. James C. Rhodes
Mr. and Mrs. John Riadon
Mr. Charles Rice
Dr. Todd W. Rice
Miss Calita Richards
Mr. and Mrs. Clay Richards, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. William T. Richmond
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen P. Rick

Mr. and Mrs. Edward L. Rittenberg
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Riven
Mrs. Connie Roach
Ms. Ann Vines Roberts
Mrs. Deborah A. Roberts
Mrs. Nancy Roberts
Mr. and Mrs. Chuck Robertson
Ronda and Jackie Robertson
Mr. and Mrs. Brandon Robertson
Ms. Thea Robinson
Ms. Joyce Rogers
Mr. William Roman
Ms. Christine A. Romeo
Dr. and Mrs. Charles E. Roos
Ms. Amie Roscoe
Nancy Menke and Sadie Rosson 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael R. Rowe
Richard and Susan Ruach
Ms. Johanna Russ
The Rust Foundation
Mrs. Faye Ryan
Mrs. Christina Sadlow
Mr. Barney Safdie
Mr. Raymond Salza
Mr. Les Sander
Dr. and Mrs. Burton P. Sanders
Dr. and Mrs. Charles R. Sanders
Mark and Patricia Sanders
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Saunders
Ms. B. L. Scarborough
Ms. Relia Mae Scheib
Mr. and Mrs. Charles R. Schlacter
Ms. Patricia Schlamp
Ms. Sandra Schrauf
Mr. and Mrs. Kurt B. Schreiber
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph J. Schulz
Ms. Erica Schumacher
Mr. and Mrs. Winn Schwartau
Ms. Meredith Scott
Ms. Andrea Seay
Mr. Ben Sensing
Dr. and Mrs. John S. Sergent
Mrs. Dorothea B. Severino
Mr. Russell Shaffer
Mr. and Mrs. Vance Shaffer
Mr. Morris Shankle
Ms. Lanita Shea
Ms. Ruby Shellaway
Mr. Michael Shelton
Ms. Bih-Hwa Shieh
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph D. Shivers
Mr. John J. Siegfried
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Siemers
Dr. and Mrs. Nicholas Sieveking
Ms. Joan Signorille and Mr. Dennis 
     Greeno
Mr. and Mrs. Jordon Silon
Mr. and Mrs. Luke Simons, Jr.



Second Harvest is so grateful for last quarter’s extensive community support.  

Thanks to all of you for your volunteer hours, financial contributions,  

and donated food, goods, and services!

Thanks to our DONORS!

Ms. Amanda Sinclair
Mr. John Singleton
Mr. Danny L. Sissom
Mr. and Mrs. Houston Slatton
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen C. Small
Mr. and Mrs. Brian S. Smallwood
Ms. Katelyn Smelser
Alan & Christie Smith
Ms. Allison Smith
Mrs. Deborah G. Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Harry Smith
Ms. Martha J. Smith
Mr. Stephen Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Smith
Mr. Tommie Smith
Dr. and Mrs. Stanley Snyder
Mr. Garrett Somers
Mr. and Mrs. Harry C. Stambaugh
Dr. and Mrs. Mark A. Stankewicz
Mr. Sidney T. Stanley
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Stephens
Ms. Ruth Stewart
Mr. and Mrs. Barry S. Stillman
Mr. Douglas B. Stolman
Ms. Gerald Stone
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Storey
Kathy and Shawn Storie
Ms. Ute W. Strand
Mr. Gary L. Streaty
Ms. Nori Stucky
Ms. Karen Sturm
Ms. Michelle Supko
Dr. and Mrs. Roger T. Swanson
Dr. Joseph Taylor
Shayne Taylor
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Telgen
Ms. Julie Templeton
George and Karren Teren
Mr. Terry W. Terrill, Jr.
Mr. John B. Terzo
Ms. B. L. Scarborough and Ms. Ellen 
     C. Tewes
Mr. and Mrs. Cyrus M. Thorne
Mr. David Tischer
Tony and Deborah Todd
Ms. Katherine C. Torkelsen
Mr. and Mrs. James F. Turner, Jr.
Mr. Neil Twilla
Dr. Jan van Eys
Ms. Terri Vance
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Vankirk
Mr. and Mrs. Keith C. Vanstone
Mr. Richard J. Vaughn
Mr. Tim Vaughn
Mr. Will Vereen
Ms. Tara Vernon
David and Betsy Waldron
Dr. Lynn S. Walker and Mr. John R. 
     Newbrough

Mr. and Mrs. Kevin T. Wampler
Mrs. Nicky Weaver
Ms. Brenda S. Weeks
Ms. Alice B. Wells
Mrs. Melinda J. Welton and Mr. John 
     H. Noel
Mr. and Mrs. Carman Wenkoff
Dr. Margaret M. Whalen and Dr. 
     Gaynor C. Wild
Ms. Cindi Whitman
Ms. Rachel Whitney
Ms. Crissy Wieck
Mr. and Mrs. Mark A. Willett
Mr. and Mrs. Donald R. Williamson
Dr. and Mrs. Kenny F. Williard, M.D.
Mr. Charles Wilson
Ms. Janet Windham
Mr. Robert Winton
Mr. Lucuas Q. Wise
Dr. and Mrs. Donald S. Witherow
Ms. Hannah Wolf
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Wrenn
Mr. and Mrs. Brent Wright
Mr. Caldwell Wright
Ms. Elizabeth N. Wright
Ms. Evelyn L. Wright
Mr. Matthew W. Wyatt
Mr. Nathan Yates
Mr. James Yeager
Ms. Deborah Yoder

Thank you to these 
organizations that 
donated $500 or more

Accenture
Acopia Home
Advance Financial
Aerial Innovations of Tennessee
Alexander Thompson Arnold PLLC
AllianceBernstein
Allied Waste Services of Nashville
Altria Group, Inc.
AmazonSmile Foundation
Amerigroup Corporation - Nashville
Annette & Irwin Eskind Family 
     Foundation
Apex Bank of Camden
Apex Moving + Storage
Argent Trust
Ascend Federal Credit Union
Asurion
AT&T Tennessee
Atmos Energy Corporation
Avenue Construction, LLC
The Ayers Foundation
The Bag Lady Foundation
Blevins, Inc.

Brauer Material Handling Systems, Inc.
Bristol-Myers Squibb Company
Butler Family Fund
Carhartt
Carroll Bank and Trust
Centene Corporation
Change Healthcare
Chick-fil-A, Inc.
Christ Presbyterian Church
Chubb Group of Insurance
City National Bank
City of Murfreesboro, Tennessee
The Community Foundation of Middle 
     Tennessee
Covia
CP Trucking
Cumberland Electric Membership 
     Corporation
The Cumberland Presbyterian Church
Decatur County Bank
Dell Foundation
Diane and Bruce Halle Foundation
The Dorothy Cate and Thomas F. Frist 
     Foundation
Drake Enterprises
DWC Construction Company
The Eden Foundation
Erie Insurance Group
Fast Enterprises, LLC
Feeding America
Fifth Third Bank
First Baptist Church, Capitol Hill
Focus Relocation
Food Lion Charitable Foundation, Inc.
The Frist Foundation
Good Ranchers, LLC
HCA Caring for the Community
Hillsboro Presbyterian Church
Hood Container Corporation
Hopewell Baptist Church
Huron Consulting Group Inc
Immanuel Baptist Church
Jacobs Technology, Inc.
The Kemmerer Family Foundation
The Kimberly Family Foundation
Knights of Columbus - Holy Family 
     Council #15234
Kroger Company Foundation OH
Lawrence Lindsley Davis Trust
Legends Corner, Inc.
Lipman Brothers, Inc.
Macon Helps
Macy’s / Bloomingdale’s
Medtronic
The Mann Endowment
Meet Music Row
Metropolitan Government of Nashville 
     & Davidson County

Michelle Lenoir Gaulding Giving Fund
Middle Tennessee Electric Customers 
     Care, Inc.
Miller Family Charitable Trust
Minch Foundation
Mitsui & Co. Inc. / The Mitsui USA 
     Foundation
Murphy-Vosberg Family Charitable 
     Giving Fund
Nashville Originals
Nissan North America, Inc.
Nordstrom
OneOncology
Packaging Corporation of America
PNC Bank/PNC Foundation
Post Consumer Brands
Pricewaterhouse Coopers, LLP
Prometrika
Publix Super Markets Charities
Pulte Family Charitable Foundation
QuickCuts Media
Rangers Cottage, LLC
Ray C McKinley Family Foundation
Red Seal Development Corporation
Reed’s Chapel Funeral Home
Reynolds Family Foundation
Rotary District 6780
Sandra Schatten Foundation
Schneider Electric Foundation
The Second Fiddle, Inc.
Simple Dreams Endowment Fund
Smiles for Life Foundation
Sodexo Foundation
Sol Stern and Rose Stern Charitable 
     Trust
Southern Mallards, Inc.
Sprintz Furniture Showroom
Staffco of Eastern Tennessee, Inc.
The Stage on Broadway, Inc.
State of Tennessee Department of 
     Human Services
Strolling Jim 40 Ultra Marathon
Subaru
Superfly Marketing Group
T-Mobile
Target Corporation
Taylor Farms Tennessee Inc.
Tennessee Cattlemen’s Association
Tennessee Quality Care
Tennessee Valley Authority
Twin Oaks Baptist Church
Thornton’s
UBS
United Healthcare Services, Inc.
United Way of Greater Nashville
United Way of Greater Nashville - 
     Williamson County
United Way of Rutherford and Cannon 
     Counties



Second Harvest is so grateful for last quarter’s extensive community support.  

Thanks to all of you for your volunteer hours, financial contributions,  

and donated food, goods, and services!

Thanks to our DONORS!

United Way of Wilson County and the 
Upper Cumberland
The USAA Foundation, Inc.
Vanderbilt University Student 
     Government
The Village Chapel
Vise’s Discount Pharmacy
The WellCare Community Foundation
Williamson Farmer’s Co-Op
Woodmont Christian Church

Gifts made between Aug. 1 
and Oct. 31, 2020
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